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From father Robert  
PEACE &  ALL GOOD . ALLELUIA! 

  Dear Friends, 

A couple of weeks ago at the 
beginning of our liturgies I asked 
(tongue in cheek) òhow your 
summerõs been?ó I do hope that each 
and all of you have found time for 
refreshment, renewal, and peace. 
We all need those things in order to 
be recharged and made whole and 
to be Godõs visible witness to the 
world by our common life and 
ministry. 

Our new program year begins with 
the Blessing of the Backpacks. I 
always assume that, for the most 
part, they will be empty when they 
are brought up to be blessed, 
although, in short order, they will 
be filled with òstuffó and not 
necessarily only school stuff. These 
backpacks are a metaphor, I think, 
of life and how we collect things and 
hold onto thingsñlike pens that 
leak, or pencils with no point, or 
papers that are ribbed and 
crumbledñstuff that should have 

been let go of a long time ago. The 
same is true of feelings and emotions 
as well. We have the opportunity, 
however, over and over again, to clean 
house, clean the backpacks out, and 
our hearts from the many burdens and 
pains we carry. 

Being a part of a vital community of 
faith leads us to see and hopefully 
recognize our continuous need for 
Godõs presence in our lives. We need 
God just as God needs us. It is Godõs 
love for us that carries us through the 
disappointments, struggles, illnesses, 
and losses that we experience. It is the 
gift of Godõs love that helps us to see 
that we are not in this all by ourselves, 
that Godõs love brings others to us to 
help share the burdens and the pain. 
And what a gift that can be for all of 
us. 

Now, for some updates: I am happy 
that Roger Lange and Mary Moore will 
be leading a ministry training for 
LEMS, Readers, and Acolytes; details 
are in e-mail and bulletins. There will 

be a first gathering of those Inquiring 
about the Episcopal church on August 
19 after the 10:30 service; again you 
will find details in the bulletins. Work 
in the Common Room and kitchen is 
coming to completion. Itõs quite 
simple and lovely, and I am very 
grateful to those who have helped to 
recreate this space. Food and gathering 
around a table to break bread together 
(or a casserole) is vital to our life as a 
Christian family. Itõs vital for all 
families because itõs there that we are 
nurtured in body, and also in spirit 
when we can share and tell our stories 
and learn from one anotherõs 
experience and feel the support we 
need when we are weak. 

I look forward to being in that space 
with you soon. Truthfully, at this 
point on my own journey Iõm happy to 
be able to walk into any room with 
you!!!!! 

In his love, 
Robert + 
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News from the narthex  

The Adult Faith Formation 
Committee offers programs that 
explore Holy Scripture, Anglican 
tradition, and Church history to 
deepen personal 
faith, strengthen 
community, and 
share the Gospel 
with each other.  

Christian 
formation, 
according to the 
Episcopal Church 
of the USA, is the lifelong process 
of growing in our relationship with 
God, self, others, and all 
creation. Every experience in our 
lives can provide us with the 
opportunity to express our faith; 
the challenge we face is recognizing 
these opportunities and learning 
ways to live a sometimes 
countercultural life in a secular 
world.  

Adult Formation meets in the 
Westminster room, downstairs in 
the Formation Building. Please join 
us for these offerings this month. 

August 5 ð A theological reflection 
facilitated by Friar Brian on John 6:1-
21: The crowd continued looking for 
Jesus. Perhaps they were looking for 

more miracles. They 
were drawn to the gentle 
charisma of this man 
even though they were 
struggling to understand 
what he was saying. 
They were looking for a 
sign, missing the 
message. From our 

vantage point ð 2,000 years later ð 
we still struggle to grasp the message: 
òI am the bread of life.ó 

August 12 & 19 ð TBD 

August 27 ð A theological reflection 
facilitated by Friar Brian on John 
6:51-58: Nutritionists will assure us 
that we are what we eat. Jesus, long 
before nutritionists, told us that we 
become what we eat. Jesus invites us 
to become one with him by eating his 
flesh and by drinking his blood. Our 
task is to trust that òwhoever eats this 
bread will live forever.ó 
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Holy Helpers 

Update  

We have been busy, and new 

òholy helpersó have joined our 

group. Kurt Genteman has 

come to the rescue to trouble 

shoot and fix several computer 

difficulties for parishioners. 

John Robertson, Don Walton, 

Walter Jarrett, Jonathan Fox 

III, and Roger Lange have all 

stepped up to help folks move 

in or move out of their homes. Remember that the òholy 

helpersó are here to help you. When you need help, contact Bill 

Fox at 706-255-2887 or email holyhelpers@emmanuel.org.  

What  is Stephen  

Ministry?  

 

Life brings lots of surprises! Happy 
events (weddings, a new baby, a new 
job) can sometimes be as stressful as 
the sadder times (illness, loss of a loved 
one, financial struggles, being forced to 
move or downsize). At all these 
challenging times, a Stephen Minister 
can offer the listening attention, care 
and support that makes all the 
difference. 

Stephen Ministry has been an active 
part of Pastoral Care at Emmanuel for 
over 30 years. Stephen Ministers are 
fellow Christians who are trained and 
supervised in confidential, one-to-one 
care. The Stephen Minister meets with 
his/her Care Receiver on a regular 
schedule, usually once a week, as long 
as there is a need. The identity of those 
receiving care and what takes place in 
each caring relationship remain 
confidential. Care receivers donõt have 
to be members of Emmanuel. 

If you would like to consider having a 
Stephen Minister meet with you, 
contact one of the leaders: Sue Holt 
(706-248-0517, sholt721@gmail.com) 
or Debra Harden (706-540-4263, 
debro48

@bellsouth.net). 

 

mailto:holyhelpers@emmanuel.org
mailto:sholt721@gmail.com
mailto:sholt721@gmail.com


 

News from the narthex  

Emmanuel  youth: mark your calendars  
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Parents, children, youth and volunteers came together for 
a week of celebration and worship for our first òFamily-
style Vacation Bible School.ó  

We ate, sang, played, and prayed together. We spent time 
working on craft projects, playing outside, and enjoying 
each other and lots of group activities. 

For our outreach component, we collected over 200 pairs 
of socks, created a blanket, and made several scarves that 
we will share with those in need of warmth when cold 
weather comes around again.  

We also put together over 150 craft kits that we will share 
with the Smart Lunch Smart Kid program. It was great for 
our children to enjoy making the kits while considering 
how other kids will enjoy working on the crafts. 

Thank you to all who took the time to share this special 
week with us! 

Georgia Collier 

 

Vacation  bible 

school  

Our Catechesis 

training!  

 
For the tenth consecutive year, Emmanuel hosted a week 
of training for the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
program. This national course attracted participants from 
South Carolina, Alabama, Virginia, and a few from 
Athens. 

 

This week was a 
continuation from last 
yearõs training, focusing 
on the work of children in 
1st, 2nd and 3rd grades. 
Some of the more 
prevalent themes and 
presentations included The 
History of the Kingdom of 
God, The Mystery of 
Godõs Kingdoms, The 
Eucharistic Presence of the 
Good Shepherd, 
Sacramental Preparations, Parable Studies, Examinations 
of Biblical Geography, The Paschal Mystery, and so much 
more. The retreat-like week also allowed time for 
personal prayer, reflection, group discussions, and 
creating materials. 

At the conclusion of the course which involves 120 hours 
of training, eight Catechists were presented with 
certificates verifying their completion of this special work. 
It is an honor to know that Emmanuel assisted in providing 
the foundation for childrenõs spiritual formation work in 
our own home as well as churches around the state.  

 



 

News from the narthex  

We communicants at Emmanuel, processing up the center aisle, see before us the magnificent 
figure of a haloed Jesus the Christ in stained glass. His eyes do not look at us. Rather, he looks 
upward, and his gaze encourages us to look above our earthly plane as well. Not only is the 
window a stunning example of the craft of stained glass, it is also a fitting metaphor for 
Emmanuelõs 175th anniversary. This window, which seems to have been created for this very 
location originally adorned, not this building, but the first Emmanuel church which stood 
downtown on the corner of Lumpkin and Clayton streets. 

In 1873, improvements made to the original church extended the back wall to create a chancel 
with an altar, altar rail, and appropriate fittings. The centerpiece of the chancel area was this 
very stained glass window, the brainchild of university professor Sneak who taught Sunday school 
classes at Emmanuel for many, many years. His Sunday school students collected the money to 
pay for the window, and Mr. John J. Nevitt, an architect from Savannah and Athens who 
designed the improvements to the original church, is credited with the design of this window. 

On June 19, 1892, Mr. J. C. Davis, the ninth rector of Emmanuel (1881-1896), presided over the last service in the original 
church. But that is not the end of the story of the window. Rather, when our current church was built, it was painstakingly taken 
down and installed in its present location. Here it continues to greet communicants and remind us of our history by including 
symbols and iconography of the church. 

The window is dominated by Jesus whose right arm is raised with the thumb and two fingers of his right hand pointing directly 
above him toward a cross wreathed with a crown of thorns from which spring tendrils of ivy and lilies. In his left hand, he holds an 
earthly orb with a cross atop. These two images symbolize Jesus as the bridge between earth and heaven. He wears a long white 
robe, is swathed in mantles of crimson and green, and is barefootedña symbol of divinity since antiquity. The Christ stands just 
above the Johannine statement, òI am the way, the truth, and the lifeó (John 14:6), said to the disciples after the last supper.  

All of the images on the window allude both to his identity as one with the Father and the Holy Spirit and to the Gospels that 
proclaim this Good News. At the bottom of the window, below the image of Jesus the Christ, are the Greek letters iota, eta, 
sigmañthe first three letters of Jesusõs name. The letters are writ large and appear within a circle. Thus he stands upon, is 
grounded in his earthly being.  

Well above him are the images of the Divine Trinity. At the very top of the window is the hand of God; below and to the left is a 
lamb for the Son, with a dove for the Holy Spirit to the right. The lamb carries a flag to symbolize the Sonõs victory over death. 
Each one of the Divine Threesome is depicted within a circle and supported by an earthly quatrefoil, colored blue. 

On either side of Jesus is a narrow vertical panel, the left one surmounted by the Greek letter alpha, the right one by omega, the 
first and last letters of the Greek alphabet representing Jesus as the beginning and the end. Within each panel are two emblems, 
symbolizing the evangelists. On the left just below the alpha is a haloed angel with a banner labeled St. Matthew; near the bottom of 
the panel is a winged lion with a halo and banner with St. Mark written on itñMatthew and Mark, the first two Gospels of the New 
Testament. Atop the right panel, below the omega, is a winged and haloed ox labeled St. Luke; near the bottom an eagle crowned 
with a halo carries in its claws a banner with the title St. John on itñLuke and John, the last two Gospels. (The four symbols can be 
abbreviated òALOEó as a mnemonic device.) In the alpha panel on the left, between the symbols of Sts. Matthew and Mark, is the 
baptismal font; on the right or omega panel, there is a chalice between Sts. Luke and John. The font and the chalice represent 
Baptism and the Eucharist, the two sacraments most commonly celebrated within the walls of the church. Each panel is also adorned 
with three identical quatrefoils, the four leaves of which represent these same four evangelistsñMatthew, Mark, Luke, and John. 

The colors in the window are equally symbolic. Red stands for sacrifice, green for life, white for purity, and blue for royalty. The 
number of the images are equally symbolic. There is one Jesus symbolizing the divine presence, three symbols for the trinity, and 
four for the earthly messengers of the Divine. These images combine to depict elegantly our faith, and the window itself reminds us 
of the 175 year history of Emmanuel.  

Sam Carleton (with NJN) 

 

Emmanuelõs history ñ175 

years and counting!   
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Emmanuel liturgical ministries  

Calling All Acolytes ð Youth and Adult - Current and New! 

Are you curious about who acolytes are and what they do? 
Did you know that acolytes are part of a very old tradition that 
dates back into the 3rd century? Are you aware that 
acolytes can range in age from 10 to 110? If you are 
currently an acolyte, are you ready to expand your 
skills and learn new ways of serving others through 
worship? If youõre not, are you ready to become an 
acolyte? At Emmanuel all youth and interested 
adults are encouraged to serve as acolytes. 

Acolytes, both youth and adult, assist the priest in 
the celebration of the Holy Eucharist and 
other sacraments and rites of the Church. They 
fulfill many roles, and their service greatly enriches 
our worship. Serving as an acolyte is an excellent way to 
become immersed in the richness of the Episcopal tradition 
while making a meaningful contribution to the worship 
experience shared by all who participate in our worship 
services. 

An acolyte training workshop for both current acolytes and 
anyone interested in becoming an acolyte will be held Sunday, 
August 26th following the 10:30 service. A light lunch will 
follow. 

The workshop is designed to both refresh skills and develop 
new ones. Weõll review the basic responsibilities of torch 
bearers, crucifers, gospel bearers, and thurifers. Weõll 
demonstrate and practice how to process in and out of the nave, 
and how to set the altar and assist the priest during the 
Eucharist. For current acolytes, this is your opportunity to 
advance your skills and prepare for taking on additional 
leadership in worship. New acolytes will take the first steps to 
being a key member of the worship and liturgy team. All will 
learn more about the theology of the Eucharist and our Liturgy 
while enjoying fellowship with both new and old friends. 

 

Calling all LEMs & Readers ð Current and New! 

Have you been looking for a deeper involvement at 
Emmanuel? Do you enjoy reading aloud and wish that you 

could be part of proclaiming Godõs 
Word at our services? Have you 
ever wondered how to become one 
of the people who serve as chalice 
bearers during the Eucharist? If you 
are already serving in one of these 
ministries, are you open to 
refreshing your skills and 
commitment to serving others 
through worship? 

You might be tempted to think that 
you have to be ordained to serve at the altar during the 
Eucharist. Or that you need a special talent to proclaim Godõs 
Word. But as Episcopalians, we acknowledge that the laity 
are the backbone of ministry in Godõs Church, and there 
are specialized ministries for lay persons who feel called to 
deeper involvement in sacramental life. Lay Eucharistic 
Ministers administer consecrated elements as part of the 
Eucharist celebration. Readers read the designated readings 
from the Revised Common Lectionary during the Liturgy of the 
Word. These roles are vital and fulfilling ministries that enhance 
our corporate worship experience. 

Whether you have been serving for years ð or you just want to 
explore whether this is the right ministry for you, please join us 
on Sunday, August 26th following the 10:30 service for a light 
lunch and workshop. 

The workshop is designed to both refresh skills and explore new 
ones. Weõll share the practical aspects of how to serve in these 
roles, such as how to pronounce Hebrew and Greek names, 
how to process and move seamlessly around the altar, and how 
to handle the chalice and the consecrated elements.  

Are you curious about who acolytes are and what they do? 
Do you seek a deeper involvement at Emmanuel? 
If so, please consider joining us on August 26th! 

 

To RSVP contact Melissa Fulcher (administration@emmanuelathens.org), Roger Lange 
(rdrsl13@gmail.com), or Mary Moore (mary.moore@charter.net) by Wednesday, August 22nd. 

 

mailto:administration@emmanuelathens.org
mailto:mary.moore@charter.net
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Emmanuelõs Service & Faith Formation schedule is as follows; 
only exceptions are listed on the calendar below: 
 
Á Wednesdays: 5:30 pm Healing Service & Eucharist, Chapel 

Á Saturdays: 5:30 pm Holy Eucharist Rite II, Chapel 

Á Sundays: 8:30 am Holy Eucharist Rite I, Church; 9:15 am Faith 
Formation for Children & Youth; 9:30 am Adult Formation, 
Westminster; 10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rite II, Church; and 12:30 pm 
Spanish Holy Eucharist, Church 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 3 4 
  7:15: Choir 

Rehearsal 
 
 
 
 
 

   

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
Noon: Natural 
Spirituality, 
Library 

 10:00: Natural Natural 
Spirituality,  
Library 
7:30: Al-Anon,  
Old Music Suite 
 

7:15: Choir 
Rehearsal 

11:00: Eucharist 
at Lanier 
Gardens 
7:00: Day 
School Back to 
School 
 

9:30: Day School 
Open House 

4:45: Daughters 
of the King 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
IHN HOSTING 
Noon: Natural 
Spirituality, 
Library 
4:00: PCOM, 
Library 
 

IHN HOSTING 
9:00: Day School 
Begins 

IHN HOSTING 
10:00: Natural Natural 
Spirituality,  
Library 
7:30: Al-Anon,  
Old Music Suite 
 
 

IHN HOSTING 
7:15: Choir 
Rehearsal 

IHN HOSTING 
5:15: Stephen 
Ministry, 
Library 

IHN HOSTING 
 

IHN HOSTING 
 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
Noon: Natural 
Spirituality, 
Library 
 

 10:00: Natural Natural 
Spirituality,  
Library 
7:30: Al-Anon,  
Old Music Suite 
 
 

7:15: Choir 
Rehearsal  

  Youth Service 
Day 
4:45 Daughters of 
the King 

26 27 28 29 30 31  
9:30: Faith 
Formation Kick-
Off for Children 
& Youth 
Noon: Worship & 
Liturgy Training, 
Natural 
Spirituality, 
Library 
5:00: EYC Begins 
 

 10:00: Natural Natural 
Spirituality,  
Library 
7:30: Al-Anon,  
Old Music Suite 

6:15: Vestry 
Meeting  
7:15: Choir 
Rehearsal 

6:00: Youth 
Bible Study 

  

 

August Birthdays 

1 Mary Charlotte Eberhard, 
Amber Pitt, Christina 
Stanfield 

2 Will Power 

3 Brad Koch 

4 Erik Wells, Mark 
Costantino 

5 Rebecca Mullis, Mary 
Vandiver 

6 Lane Stewart, Charley Jones 

7 Jenny Broadnax, Janet 
Griffith, Marie Garrison 

8 Margaret Smith, Debbie 
Grainger 

10 John Hancock, Chris Mallet, 
Christopher Luken 

11 Mckenzie Cook, William 
Snead, Bo Rentz 

12 William Kahlstorf 

13 Linda Ford, Sherlyn Huato 

15 Beth Thrasher, Garth Hixson, 
Natalie Barnes 

16 Oliver Pryor, Emma Jane 
Weynand, Solon Pitt 

18 Gabi York, Emma Clarke 

19 Anna Alexander, Yisel 
Huato, Sumit Alexander 

20 Patty Jones 

21 Sharon Jenkins, Kim Green, 
Mary Palmer Roberts 

22 Suzanne Lindsay 

23 Samantha Ledford 

24 Evlyn Pound, Mary Moore, 
Kerry Hogan 

25 Susan Tuggle 

26 John Northcutt 

28 Ray Hemphill, Margarete 
Warwick, Phyllis Niolon, 
Chayananan Hill, Richard Connelly 

29 Cindy McAlister 

30 Jenny Sligh, Jim Griffith, Betty 
Ann Varnadore 

 

Cornerstone 

Society  
What is the CORNERSTONE 
SOCIETY? A group of loyal members 
who have included Emmanuel with a 
legacy gift in their estate plans. 

Why does Emmanuel have a 
planned giving program? Your 
deferred gift will continue your support 
for our church and its ministries long 
after you are gone. A bequest in your 
will, a trust, or a transfer of stock will 

continue to make a difference in the outreach and ministries of 
Emmanuel. 

How are CORNERSTONE DONORS recognized? Donors 
are listed in our newsletters to thank them for their thoughtful 
gifts and to inspire others to consider a planned gift to 
Emmanuel. 

How will my legacy gift to Emmanuel be used? The 
vestry follows the wishes of the donor in applying your gift to 
one area of our ministries. You may specify outreach, 
education, or building and grounds maintenance. The choice is 
yours. 

How do I go about making my legacy gift to 
Emmanuel? Itõs easy. In planning your investments and your 
estate, you simply include an amount or a percentage of your 
estate to be given to Emmanuel. You may use a simple bequest 
in your will, a gift annuity, a charitable trust, pooled funds, life 
insurance, stocks, or other assets. Your financial advisor and 
estate planner will assist you in making your gift. 

 

Meet the Evans 

Family  
About five years ago when Taylor and Nathaniel Evans 
moved to Athens, they originally joined the Friends 

Community then 
moved to Emmanual 
where, they say, they 
found a spiritual 
home. They have two 
beautiful girlsñAnna, 
who will be five and 
will attend Johns 
Creek Elementary 

School and Clara, who will be two and will attend the 
McFall Learning Center this fall. Because Nathaniel 
comes from a family with a strong commitment to the 
Quaker faith, moving to a new church was a very tough 
decision, but the wonderful programing and support 
offered here at Emmanuel convinced them that 
Emmanuel was right for them.  

Taylor Evans is a therapist whose practice, Spectrum 
Athens, is on Prince Avenue. Nathaniel is a professor 
specialising in advertising in the Grady College of 
Journalism and Mass Communication at the University 
of Georgia. She enjoys gardening and cross-fit; he plays 
soccer at the YWCO and roots for Manchester United 
and, of course, UGA!  We are grateful to have them 
grow with us in faith here at Emmanuel. 
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The Vestry 
Covenant  

 

We, the Vestry of Emmanuel 

Church, promise to honor God 
by nurturing the spirit and 
ministering to Godõs people. 
We will support everyoneõs 
gifts for service and leadership 
made possible by Godõs grace. 
Ministry to the poor will be at 
the center of all we do. We 
promise to welcome with 
Christian hospitality all persons 
and to offer opportunities to all 
to grow in faith. We will 
strengthen ourselves through 
faithfulness in worship, daily 
prayer, and stewardship of our 
time, talents and treasure. We 
will foster love and joy in Godõs 
service. 
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